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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th December
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Chris McLaren
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Simon Cain


Helen Morris

1. Chairman’s Comments

Congratulations to everyone involved in the Luton Marathon for delivering such a successful event. The race belongs to Stopsley Striders as a club, and not to any individuals, and without the full support of all of the club members it would not be able to continue and flourish. The organisation that is put in by the Marathon Committee to arrange the event would be fruitless if there were not enough volunteers to marshal the course and carry out the many other tasks that are needed to put on a race of this size.


We can all enjoy the privileges and benefits of membership of a club like ours, but should not forget that with membership there is also an obligation to further the club itself and our sport in general. The majority of events depend on the hard work and dedication of people in clubs like ours. If we wish to continue taking part in local races, then we need to ensure that we are doing all we can to help these races happen.


As this month sees us hosting a round of the Three Counties Cross Country League, this gives us all an opportunity to show our support for our club. We of course need to field a team, and to score as highly as we can, but without sufficient marshals and helpers, no-one will be able to run. The previous League events have had a very good turn out from the club, and I hope to see the same at our own, making a contribution towards Stopsley Striders in the capacity that you choose.


I would like to finish by wishing all Striders a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year, and I look forward to seeing you all again in our thirtieth year.
2. Apologies
Apologies were received from Pam Abbitt.
3. Previous Minutes

Minutes of November meeting were agreed and accepted.
4. Matters Arising

Southern XC: (MS) to check whether coach will drop off in Brighton and stop for a fish & chips meal.
Insurance for coaches: level 1 coaches can be covered by the ARC insurance

30th Anniversary: Paul Dickinson booked as speaker

Christmas Social: Raffle to be organised, (SH) to announce in meetings

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received:

· SEAA:
· Wished to hear from clubs regarding incorporating the SEAA track & field championships within the national championships.

· Stopsley Striders has no opinion either way

· (MS) to keep track of date to attempt to encourage more people to take part.

· 3 counties XC:

· The league has been contacted by Redway Runners with respect to entering the league

· The league replied indicating that the request would be considered prior to the next season.

· Beds Atheletic Network

· Notice of a coaching workshop: “Getting ready for a marathon” (17/12/11)

· EA

· South Area Officials Courses for 2012

Meeting with Alison Balfour-Lynn (Offley Parish Councillor for footpaths)

· Asked for runners to give notice when footpaths are blocked/unusable

· (MS) to write something for next Striders magazine

· Would like some runners to follow the new ‘Heritage trails’

· Check that the instructions/signage are accurate

· Highlight problem areas
6. Treasurer’s Report

Current accounts were highlighted
· Everything healthy

· New account sheet for 30th Anniversary

Confirmed booking with “Active Luton” until 12th July
· Attempt to look at the new room before using it

Suggestion to change the membership year from January to 1st April to correspond with the EA membership year.

· Would need to be raised at the AGM

· If agreed, then the next membership would be for 15 months

3 new members:

· Zena Ellis
· Daniel Savory
· Mainu Dalvi
7. Running Report (November 2011)

November was another busy month for Stopsley Striders.


Saturday 5th Phil Nitchen ran his first P.B. in the Milton Keynes Park run.


Sunday 6th    Matt Crossland ran the Stevenage ½ marathon.


Sunday 13th  Saw the second race in our cross country league. This time we had a very good turnout of both ladies and men in what was the biggest field ever assembled in the league. There were over 500 runners taking part. Our overall position was not great but the most important thing is we had a large number of Striders running and everybody seemed to enjoy it. We would like to congratulate Biggleswade on a very well organised event. We know there was a problem with the funnel, but that was the longest funnel that has ever been used in our league so we are not sure what the problem was although we believe it has to do with the recorders at the end of the funnel. Again our ladies team ran very well, finishing in third place with Louise Peters first lady and indeed first Strider overall and with a brilliant finishing position of 12th place in the whole race. Our men’s team finished in eighth place and our combined finishing position was eighth, so lots of room for improvement. It is very good from our point of view to see so many of our new members turning out for their club and more importantly enjoying it. Also it was very good to see our ladies captain back doing her first cross country race in nearly three years. Good to see you back, Karen, and hopefully get a few more in before the season ends. We must also say a massive thank you to Chris Green and Terri Sains for taking care of all the paperwork on the day. Chris was indeed a very able replacement for his father on the day.


Saturday 19th   Peter Breslin and Sian Barnard ran the Dirt ½ marathon with Sian running a P.B.


Sunday 20th  Saw what has now become the biggest day in the Striders calendar, the Luton Marathon and what a day it was. The change of date seemed to work weather wise and everything appeared to go off without a hitch but we know behind the scenes that there was a lot of work going on! We can only imagine the workload and planning that had gone into it all in the year before and for that we can only say a massive thank you to Stuart and Elaine Harries. Yes, we know they have a lot of helpers but they are the people who pull all the strings and for that we at Stopsley Striders are very proud to have you as our club mates and thank you for the credit you bring to our club.


Thank you also to everybody who helped out in any way and we know that there were an awful lot of people doing a variety of jobs. Also a big thank you must go to our neighbouring club Boxfit who helped out on Saturday and Sunday. A marathon is a big event on it’s own without the relays so again thank you to everybody who helped out and hopefully next year will be just as successful.


Striders had six men in the race. Mark Sains was first Strider home with a new P.B. and second place in the Beds County Senior Championships. Dave Hall was our second man home and finished 1st vet 45 in the county. Adrian Moore was our third man home and finished 1st vet 55 in the county. Shane Carragher and Phil Nitchen also ran P.B. times. Our only lady in the race, Miriam Tedder ran for her 2nd claim club as they had a ladies team and Striders did not. She finished in a brilliant P.B. time of three hours twenty minutes and was first lady in her second placed ladies team. So a great day for everybody and for Stopsley Striders.

 
Saturday 26th           At least three Striders, John Chapman, Chris Lamont and P.J. Hough ran the Wolverton 5mls.


Sunday 27th  This was our second cross country league race of the month and our third overall. Let us say first of all we are glad this race went off without any problems at North Herts as it has been lost to bad weather for the last two years. We knew before the race that we were going to be very weak on the men’s side as we were missing three of our usual men’s scoring team. Then on the morning of the race we found out Chris Lamont was injured, so that left us missing four of our scoring seven men. Now we will not say too much about Chris and his injury as we are sure he will suffer enough jokes about it. Let’s hope you will be back running again soon, Chris.


Again our ladies were the stars. Louise was first lady and indeed first Strider in an astonishing eighth place overall, followed by Miriam Tedder running very well after her marathon and then Liz Rollinson. Mark Sains was our first man again, a very good performance after his marathon just a week before. He was followed by Stuart Harries, Paul Keech, Derek Christopher, Paul Abbott, Andy Reid and John Brennan. Well done to everybody who ran and helped out. Again, thanks to Tony and Chris Green for doing all the paperwork and we are glad to say there were no problems with the funnel this time.
8. Strider of the Month

The committee to nominate 3 members for Strider of the Month:
· Derek Christopher

· Elaine Harries

· Stuart Harries
9. Three Counties XC (Stopsley Round)
Original contact for the horse schools has moved on

· Need to get letter to:

· Riding schools

· Farmers

· (MS) to email to Alison Balfour-Lynn

SH/EH/CM met with Andy about centre to organise the requirements.

Currently have 15 marshals.

If necessary, we have some temporary paints.

Funnel:

· Need to be aware of crops in the field

· Get fencing

· (BB/CM/SH) to get van as appropriate

(EH) to get 3 x “Race HQ” signs

Have info for access near the college (for the ambulance)

Marshals required for 8:30

· Need to let everyone know the toilet locations
10. Striders 30th Anniversary

Due to Brache complications: date is 13th October
· Venue/catering/band/speaker all booked

· (DD) to put date on website

· Price TBC

Need to inform president

· See if he wants to retain any interest in the club
11. A. O. B
Awards evening:

· (TG) to get room costs

· (KA) to sort out tickets

· Price: £10

· (DD) advertise date

· Jan. Committee meeting to be used for awards

· (SH) to contact coaches

Christmas cards

· (HM) to send to ‘usual’ people
Page 1 of 6

[image: image1.jpg]